Hesperia Wranglers, Inc.

P.O. Box 400222 Hesperia, Ca 92340 2025 President Tim Mustaikis (760) 220-4960 Founders of the William Kinnard Memorial Scholarship Fund Federal ID # 51-0209989 State Non-Profit # C0 365 453 67th Year

March Board Meeting Minutes

Sunday,3/2/2025 6:30 PM In Person & via Zoom Meeting

Call to order: 6:32 PM

Roll Call: Officers: Tim, Carol, Scott, Quannah, Summer, and Tonii **Board**: Ana, Leanne, Jan, Diane, Sharvel, Virginia, Frank and Kerri

Excused:

Treasurer's Report: Quannah gave the report

Beginning balance	expenses	income	Current balance
Checking: \$11,016.44	\$6,205.10	\$3,940.00	\$8,751.34
Savings: \$ 4,399.06	-	\$.40 (interest)	\$ 4,399.46
Queens: \$ 7,923.72	\$640.00	\$ 289.86	\$ 7,573.58
Kinnard: \$ 5,308.25	\$0.00	\$.48 (interest)	\$ 5,308.73

=======

Total assets: \$26,033.11

Motion to approve treasurer's Report as read, Kerri 1st and Jan 2nd - M/C

Communications:

- We received our business license
- We received a \$500.00 donation from the San Bernardino Sheriff's Rodeo

Trail Ride: Carol

• We are still looking at dates to have a trail ride and Carol went to Mojave Forks to ride on her own and found that the lock for the gate is missing so she will need to contact Regional Parks to let the know.

Queens: Leanne & Tonii

- Our queens were invited again to present the live auction items at Barn Bash and we would like to commit to a \$500.00 sponsorship this year and the queen committee approved that we do that.
- The Queen's "Cattle Drive" fundraiser is on Saturday, March 29th & the flyer has been posted on social media. \$50 per rider for ride & lunch and \$25 per person for just lunch.
- The Queen applications have been posted on our website and our flyer for the pageant has been posted on the website and our social media.
- We need to reimburse Kerri for creating our t-shirt design and getting them printed \$76.50 and the queen committee agreed to pay that as well.

Old Business: Tim

• Scott, Leanne, and Ana still need to be fingerprinted for their board positions.

New Business: Tim

- Makayla with Rockin' BM- made a presentation for a collaboration with the Hesperia Wranglers
 for hosting barrel races that would be WCBRA sanctioned. They would like to host four of these
 events the Sunday after our shows on April 13th, May 11th, June 15th, July 13th and October
 12th.
- Barn Bash Sponsorships- after discussing the fact that this organization is there for our agricultural youth organizations there was a motion made by Kerri to commit to the \$500.00 sponsorship level and the motion was 2nd by Quannah- M/C
- Board t-shirts, it was discussed that it would be nice if the board all had t-shirts that indicated
 they are board members to the general membership so that we are all easily identified, and it was
 decided that this would be done. Tonii and Kerri would be purchasing them on Monday and have
 them ready before the first show so that everyone could wear them.
- Ribbons-the ribbon order was placed, and Tim's Discover card was used to pay the \$720 and we
 need to reimburse his card. Motion was made to reimburse Tim's credit card was made by Kerri
 & 2nd by Quannah- M/C
- The order for the first set of red & white t-shirt backs and red logos for the chest were made on Tim's credit care and we need to reimburse him \$162.95- motion was made by Tonii and 2nd by Ana- M/C.
- The second set of our t-shirt designs in white and clear (for red shirts) and white chest logos were paid for with Kerri's credit card along with a walmart receipt for two zip up hoodie sweatshirts for a total of \$130.33 needs to be reimbursed. Quannah made the motion to reimburse Kerri and was 2nd by Jan- M/C.
- We had to purchase new teeth for the arenavator at APEX on 2/22/25.
- Tonii needs to be reimbursed for office supplies, 24 t-shirts & 6 sweatshirts and paper for a total of \$231.81- motion was made by Kerri to reimburse Tonii and was 2nd by Ana- M/C.

Closed session began @ 7:40 and ended @ 7:51

• Tim was pleased to report that all New / renewal memberships received were approved.

Comments from the Floor:

- Quannah- thank you to Leanne, Virginia, Tonii and Diane for attending the grand opening ceremony for the new Phelan Starbucks, her district manager was very impressed.
- Jan- asked if there is anything in our queen paperwork that indicates that the queens are mandatory to attend our awards banquet.
- Scott- asked if we have anything to make sure horses aren't drugged during the pageant.